STATE BOARD OF PLUMBING

BUSINESS MEETING

MINUTES

DATE:

May 21, 2009
TIME:

10:30 a.m.

PLACE:
500 North Calvert Street



Room 302



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT: 
Charles J. Morgan, Jr., Chair


Joseph Radtka, Board Member


Jon Garner, Board Member



Russell Wiebking, Board Member



Charles Lenderking, Board Member



Michael Kastner, Board Member

ABSENT:
Nicole J.C. Daniels, Board Member



Keith Horton, Board Member
OTHERS PRESENT:

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General





Steven Smitson, Assistant Commissioner




Brenda Clark, Administrative Officer




Diane Kastner, Member of the public





Jim Berndt, Member of the public 
CALL TO ORDER:

Chairman Morgan called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Plumbing to Order at 10:35 a.m.

EXECUTIVE SESSION: 
Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Radtka’s Second, the Board unanimously voted to enter into Executive Session at 10:40 a.m. in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202, in order to consult with the Board’s Counsel regarding license applications.  Upon completion of this session, the Board convened to the public meeting at 11:20 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

The Members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting and Executive Session held on April 16, 2009. Upon Mr. Kastner’s Motion, and Mr. Garner’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes and the Executive Session as presented.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT:
CLOSED

PLUM
090066
PLUM090059

PLUM
090070


INVESTIGATION


PLUM 09068



Upon Mr. Lenderking’s Motion, and Mr. Kasner’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the complaint committee report.

OLD BUSINESS:
A. REVIEW OF DRAFTED CORRESPONDENCE TO BE SENT TO ALL JURISDICTIONS REGARDING PLUMBING PERMITS
Mr. Smitson updated the Board on the status of the drafted correspondence that is to be sent out to all jurisdictions, reminding them that they are required to issue permits and inspect every plumbing job performed by homeowners; Mr. Smitson informed the Board that the drafted correspondence will be available for Board review at the next business meeting. 
B.  FORMAL HEARING 
A formal hearing was held today; after the hearing concluded, and upon Mr. Wiebking’s Motion and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board voted unanimously to accept the final ruling.

C.  CONTINUED DISCUSSION REGARDING THE INSTALLATION OF SPRINKLER SYSTEMS    
Upon discussion at last month’s business meeting regarding the installation of fire protection, solar systems and residential sprinkler systems, Mr. Lenderking informed the board that more information regarding these topics would be necessary for further discussion and recommended a meeting with Mike Wentz from Joyce Agency, upon further discussion, Mr. Smitson informed the Board that he will contact the State Fire Marshall to also request a meeting.  The Board recommended tabling this discussion until the June Business Meeting.
D.  REVIEW OF DRAFT FOR PROPOSED BACKFLOW REGULATION’S

Mr. Kastner reviewed with the Board a draft of suggested language in preparation of revising and proposing new regulation for Cross Connection/Backflow certification program.  Upon the Boards review of the suggested language, it was determined that additional language would be required regarding backflow course providers.  Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion and Mr. Wiebking’s second the Board unanimously voted to accept the draft with the adoption of additional language discussed by the Board regarding backflow course providers.      
E.  CONTINUED DISSCUSSION ON RED FLAG DUAL LICENSING

At last month’s business meeting the Board discussed a problem with individuals obtaining apprentice licenses for Plumbing and HVAC consecutively, and then applying for the examination to upgrade both licenses using the same work hours (experience) for both.  Mr. Kastner informed the Board that this situation should be monitored to prevent this dual licensing;  Mr. Smitson informed the Board that he met with Harry Loleas, Deputy Commissioner to discuss this issue and informed the Board that upon discussion, Mr. Loleas stated that it may require a special program in the DLLR’S AS/400 system that would flag an individual that holds both apprentice licenses for Plumbing and HVAC so it would alert the Board to request verification as to how many working hours they have for Plumbing or HVACR.    

F. REVIEW OF DRAFTED CORRESPONDENCE TO BE SENT TO THE JURISDICTION REGARDING ALLEGATIONS AGAINST A PLUMBING INSPECTOR. 
Mr. Smitson updated the Board on the drafted correspondence that is to be sent to the jurisdiction and individual regarding a complaint of suspected misconduct by a local inspector, Mr. Smitson informed the Board that it will be available for review at the next business meeting.
G.  REVIEW OF THE PSI EXAMINATION STATICAL SUMMARY INFORMATION
The Board reviewed the PSI examination statistical summary information for the total of passers, failures, re-examinations and cumulative examination statistical information. 
H.  STATUS OF UPDATING THE PLUMBING INSPECTORS EXAMINATION
Mr. Lenderking reviewed with the Board the status of updating the plumbing inspector’s examination.   

NEW BUSINESS:

None 
CORRESPONDENCE:
A. THE BOARD REVIEWED CORRESPONDENCE FROM MR. BRAD PELCZAR
The Board reviewed correspondence from Mr. Brad Pelczar, Permit Processing Supervisor from Charles County Government inquiring as to approximately when does the Plumbing Board expect to revise the edition of the NSPC, (National Standard Plumbing Code).  Upon review of Mr. Pelczar’s correspondence, the Board stated that the 2006 and 2007 was approved May 15, 2009 and that they are currently working on 2009.  The Board requested that Mr. Smitson update the DLLR website with that information, Mr. Smitson informed the Board that he will put a work order request in for that to be done.  

B. THE BOARD REVIEWED CORRESPONDENCE FROM MR. JORDAN LORAN, P.E.   

The Board reviewed correspondence from Mr. Loran informing the Board that Worcester County does not require a septic system installer to have a license and inquired as to if the Contractors  need a State license for the installation of single family septic systems upgrades (installation of de-nitrification units on existing septic systems).  Upon the Board’s review of Mr. Loran’s correspondence, it was determined that Mr. Loran will be referred to the Department of the Environment.  

C.  REVIEW OF CORRESPONDENCE FROM MR. TODD RILEY
The Board reviewed correspondence from Mr. Riley, of Riley’s Repairs.  Mr. Riley informed the Board that he is in the appliance repair and installation business and has been recently informed by Harford County Department of Inspections, Licenses & Permits that a master plumber gas/fitter license was required to install/repair any gas appliance and a permit and inspection is required before he could cut into or repair any potable water line, spigot or supply to an appliance. Mr. Riley expresses his opinion to the Board if he is working on a pre-existing service, replacing or repairing, then it should be covered by his business and the Board should make exceptions.  Mr. Riley requested an exemption or limited certification for installation/repair of existing appliances utilizing gas and water.  Upon the Board’s review, it was determined by the Board that they did not have the authority to provide an exemption as requested.
D.  THE BOARD REVIEWED CORRESPONDENCE FROM MR. WILLIAM SAVAGE REGARDING COURSE PROVIDERS FOR NATURAL GAS TRAINING
Mr. William Savage, President of S&S Training, Inc. informed the Board that S&S Training is one of the Plumbing Board’s course providers for natural gas training and is receiving calls regarding propane training. He informed the Board that S&S Training would also like to be one of their course providers for propane.  Upon the Board’s review, it was determined by the Board that research of additional information would be required to address this correspondence and has requested Mrs. Clark to locate the plumbing Board Minutes of May, 2006; this discussion will be tabled for the June business meeting.
E.  THE BOARD REVIEWED CORRESPONDENCE FROM MR. ROBERT TOLBERT
Mr. Tolbert sent the Board correspondence requesting that the Board grant him permission to take the Master Plumbers examination by waiving the requirement of sitting for the Journeyman examination first, based on the amount of experience he has obtained with an expired apprentice license.  Upon the Board’s review, it was determined that the Board could not grant Mr. Tolbert’s request.     
CHAIR’S REPORT
None.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:

Upon Mr. Wiebking’s Motion and Mr. Lenderking’s second, the Board unanimously voted to enter into Executive Session at 1:40 p.m. in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.  The purpose of this session was to consult with Counsel regarding a hearing for CASE NO: PLUM-06-0070.  Upon completion of this session, the Board convened to the public meeting at 2:05 p.m.

APPROVAL OF DECISIONS MADE DURING EXECUTIVE SESSION:

Upon Mr. Lenderking’s Motion, and Mr. Garner’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the decisions made during both Executive Sessions.   

ADJOURNMENT:
A Motion was made by Mr. Wiebking, Seconded by Mr. Garner and unanimously carried by the Board to adjourn the meeting at 2:12 p.m.

___________________________________ 

Charles J. Morgan, Jr., Chairman

__________     Without Corrections

__________ 
 With Corrections
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